ISRP Comment/Question: Hypotheses to be tested are somewhat unclear.  For example, does the expression “consistent temporally” mean between months or years or longer?  Also, because two years of fieldwork are proposed, does this suggest only that the authors will determine if migration and spawning occur at about the same dates in two successive years? It is unclear how lampreys are to be randomly selected for tagging.  The proposal could be improved by additional detail to explain temporal and spatial evaluation of lamprey migration and spawning.  These factors may be impacted by water diversion devices and other anthropogenic impacts such as water flows, depths, stream temperature etc.”

Response: The difficulty in being more specific within the objectives lies in the lack of information available on the life history and habitat requirements of the Pacific lamprey.  Since there is little known about Pacific lampreys, researchers in the Columbia River Basin studying these fish are trying to work closely together to share knowledge as quickly as possible.  More will be known about Pacific lampreys by the time this project is implemented.  Considering this limitation, an attempt to plot out a modest first look at the migration behavior and habitat preferences of these animals was proposed.

Two years of sampling might be too limited and it may be necessary to extend the time frame of this project.  Run timing estimates from trapping at Bonneville Dam will be used to plan the trapping regime at Tumwater Falls.  A subsample of the total captured per day will be radio tagged.  Lampreys will be radio-tagged over a two month period.  Radio-tagged fish will be located and a description of movements and habitat preferences over time for these animals will be summarized.  Until more is known about how Pacific lampreys move through the John Day River, it is difficult to be more specific about analysis of this data; however, certain factors such as discharge, depth, and water temperature are expected to be important and will be evaluated in terms of natural and disturbed situations. Oregon State University’s extensive database on the John Day Basin will facilitate these analyses.

All lamprey proposals were reviewed by the Anadromous Fish Managers as a group in order to determine which lamprey projects would be considered management priorities.  This project was assigned a Tier 2 according to the information that it would be provide when compared with other lamprey studies proposed for FY 2000.






